Goshen
*

BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS & SAFETY & STORMWATER BOARD

MINUTES OF THE May 23, 2022 REGULAR MEETING
Convened at 2 p.m. at Goshen Police & Court Building, 111 East Jefferson Street, Goshen, Indiana

Present: Mayor Jeremy Stutsman, Mike Landis, Mary Nichols and Barb Swartley
Absent: DeWayne Riouse

CALL TO ORDER: Mayor Stutsman called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.

REVIEW/APPROVE MINUTES: Mayor Stutsman presented the minutes of the May 16, 2022 meeting of the
Board of Works & Safety & Stormwater Board. Board member Barb Swartley moved to approve the minutes as
presented and the motion was seconded by Board member Mary Nichols. Motion passed 4-0.

REVIEW/APPROVE AGENDA: Mayor Stutsman presented the meeting agenda. Clerk-Treasurer Aguirre said
there was an error in a date referred to in the title of agenda item #10, which should have read: Clerk-Treasurer:
Board of Works schedule check for the remainder of 2022 and request to cancel June 21 and Nov. 7 meetings and
reinstate the Oct. 10 meeting. Board member Swartley moved to approve the agenda as suggested. Board
member Nichols seconded the motion. Motion passed 4-0.

1) Fire Department: Request for lane closure for Memorial Day wreath ceremony

On behalf of the local Veterans of Foreign Wars and the Disabled American Veterans, Fire Department Chief Dan
Sink asked the Board for permission to close the westbound lane/s of Lincoln Avenue at the Lincoln Avenue Bridge
for the annual Veteran's wreath ceremony at 8:30 a.m. on May 30, 2022. He said the annual ceremony usually takes
approximately 15-20 minutes and normal traffic should be re-established by 9 a.m.

Swartley/Nichols moved to allow the closure of the westbound lane/s of Lincoln Avenue at the Lincoln
Avenue Bridge for the annual Veteran’s wreath ceremony at 8:30 a.m. on May 30, 2022. Motion passed 4-0.

2) Goshen Brewing Co. request to use parking lot and electricity for music festival, Aug. 27, 2022
Jesse Sensenig, owner of the Goshen Brewing Company, asked the Board for permission to use two-thirds of the
City parking lot adjacent to his business and to use City electricity for a music festival from 9 a.m. until 11 p.m. on
Aug. 27, 2022. He said the lot would need to be blocked off late on Friday, Aug. 26 and reopen early Aug. 28.
Sensenig said he would like to use City power of 100 amps to help power the event in a way that will be sufficient.
He has offered to hire an electrician to tie into the power if approved. Sensenig also said Goshen Brewing Co. will
have three or four food trucks on site, beer tents, art, and live music throughout the day. He said he has secured four
nationally touring bands and a local opener. He anticipates that the festival will draw people from the greater region
and hopefully continue to grow throughout the years.
In response to a question from Board member Swartley, Jesse Sensenig said the lot would be fenced off for the
event. Board members briefly discussed the logistics of using the electricity and that there are no fees for using the
City's electrical power.
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